

707 Third Street, 2<sup>nd</sup> Floor West Sacramento, CA 95605-2811

**Procurement Division** 

Department of General Services

# State of California STATEWIDE CONTRACT USER INSTRUCTIONS MANDATORY

## \*Supplement 11\*

\*(Incorporates Supplements 1 - 11)\*

ISSUE AND EFFECTIVE DATE: \*10/06/2020\*

CONTRACT NUMBER: 1-18-23-20 A through I DESCRIPTION: Fleet Vehicles – Trucks

CONTRACTOR(S): Downtown Ford Sales (1-18-23-20A)

Elk Grove Auto Group (1-18-23-20B) Freeway Toyota (1-18-23-20C) Winner Chevrolet (1-18-23-20D) Wondries Fleet Group (1-18-23-20E)

Riverview International Trucks (1-18-23-20F)

Selma Nissan (1-18-23-20G)

Sacramento Truck Center (1-18-23-20I)

CONTRACT TERM: 05/01/2018 through 04/30/2021

STATE CONTRACT ADMINISTRATOR: Eugene Shemereko

916/441-9653

Eugene.Shemereko@dgs.ca.gov

The contract user instructions, products, and pricing are included herein. All purchase documents issued under this contract incorporate the contract terms and applicable California General Provisions:

Non-IT General Provisions, rev 06/08/2010

(http://www.documents.dgs.ca.gov/dgs/fmc/gs/pd/dgspd 401.pdf

Cal eProcure link: www.caleprocure.ca.gov

Contract (Mandatory) 1-18-23-20 A-I Contract User Instructions, \*Supplement 11\*

### Contract (Mandatory) 1-18-23-20 A-I Contract User Instructions, \*Supplement 11\*

All changes to most recent Supplement are in *bold red italic*. Additions are enclosed in asterisks; deletions are enclosed in brackets.

#### SUMMARY OF CHANGES

Supplement Number	Description/Articles	Supplement Date
11	Subject contract for Fleet Vehicles – Trucks is	10/06/2020
	hereby modified to reflect the following	
	changes:  ➤ Attachment A – Contract Pricing: The	
	following prices have increased:	
	Lines 9-18 – Ford F150	
	Lines 9-11 – RAM 1500	
	Line 13 – RAM 1500	
	Lines 19-35 Ford F-Series	
	Line 22 - RAM 2500	
	Line 29 - RAM 3500	
10	Subject contract for Fleet Vehicles – Trucks is	04/28/2020
	hereby modified to reflect the following changes:	
	Contract 1-18-23-20H with Leehan of Davis	
	will expire on April 30, 2020. All pending	
	orders will be fulfilled. Contractor contact is	
	still available for customer service calls.	
	Attachment A – Contract Pricing: The	
	following prices have increased:	
	Lines 1-8 – Chevy Colorado	a a
	Lines 9-16 – Chevy Silverado 1500	
	Lines 19-26 – Chevy Silverado 2500	
	Lines 28-29 – Chevy Silverado 3500	
	Attachment A – Contract Pricing: The following line items are no longer evaluable:	
	following line items are no longer available: Line Item 12 – Ram 1500	
	Line Item 12 – Ram 1500 Line Item 18 – Ram 2500	
	Line Item 10 – Ram 2500 Line Item 20 – Ram 2500 Crew	
	Line Item 23 – Ram 2500 Crew	
	Line Item 25 – Ram 2500 Crew	
	Line Item 26 – Ram 2500 Crew	
	Line Item 28 – Ram 3500	
	Line Item 30 – Ram 4500	
	Line Item 31 – Ram 4500	
	Line Item 34 – Ram 5500	
9	Subject contract for Fleet Vehicles – Trucks is	03/19/2020
	hereby modified to reflect the following changes:	
	Attachment A – Contract Pricing: The	

# Contract (Mandatory) 1-18-23-20 A-I Contract User Instructions, \*Supplement 11\*

Supplement Number	Description/Articles	Supplement Date
	following prices have increased: Line Item 37 – International MV Line Item 38 – International MV & HV Line Item 39 – International MV & HV Line Item 41 – International HV  The following line items have been added: Line Item 1 through 4 – Ford Ranger  Article 6 - Contract Items – Language added	
8	Subject contract for Fleet Vehicles – Trucks is hereby modified to reflect the following changes:  Attachment A – Contract Pricing: The following prices have increased:  Line Item 9 through 11 – Ram 1500  Line Item 13 – Ram 1500  Line Item 22 – Ram 1500  Line Item 19 through 27 – Ford F-250  Line Item 28 & 29 – Ford F-350  Line Item 30 through 32 – Ford F-450  Line Item 33 through 35 – Ford F-550  Attachment A – Contract Pricing: The following line items are currently unavailable:  Line Item 1 – Nissan Frontier  Attachment A – Contract Pricing: The following line items are no longer available:  Line Item 15 & 16 – Ram 1500	01/13/2020
7	Subject contract for Fleet Vehicles – Trucks is hereby modified to reflect the following changes:  Contract is hereby extended an additional year, to 4/30/2021.  Attachment A – Contract Pricing: The following prices have increased:  Line Item 36 & 37 – Ford F650  Attachment A – Contract Pricing: The following line items are no longer available:  Line Item 17 – Ram 1500 (Ecodiesel)  Line Item 18 – Ram 1500 (Ecodiesel)	11/8/2019
6	Subject contract for Fleet Vehicles – Trucks is hereby modified to reflect the following changes:  > Attachment A – Contract Pricing: The following prices have increased:  Line Item 1, 2, & 4 – Toyota Tacoma	09/27/2019

Contract (Mandatory) 1-18-23-20 A-I Contract User Instructions, \*Supplement 11\*

Cumplement		
Supplement Number	Description/Articles	Supplement Date
	Line Item 2 & 4 – Nissan Frontier	
	Line Item 9-14, 15-18 – Ford F150	
	Line Item 14 – Dodge Ram 1500	
	Line Item 25-26 – Ford F-250	
	Line Item 31 – Ford F-450	
	Line Item 34 – Ford F-550	
	Line Item 37-41 – Freightliner M2	
	➤ Article 8 – Customer Service – Contact	
	information updated	
	Article 12 – Ordering Procedure – Contact	
	information updated	
	Article 22 – Contract Administration – Contact	
	information updated	
5	Subject contract for Fleet Vehicles – Trucks is	07/11/2019
	hereby modified to reflect the following changes:	
	➤ Attachment A – Contract Pricing:	
	The following prices have increased:	
	Line Item 1 & 2 - Chevy Colorado	
	Line Item 7 & 8 - Chevy Colorado	
	Line Item 9, 11, 12, 14-16 - Chevy	
	Silverado 1500	
	Line Item 19 – 26 - Chevy Silverado	
	2500	
	Line Item 22 – RAM 2500	
	Line Item 28 – Silverado 2500	
	Line Item 29 – Ram 3500	
	Line Item 31 – Silverado 4500	
	The following prices have decreased:	
	Line Item 3 & 4 – Chevy Colorado Line Item 13 – Silverado 1500	
	Williams as an in the first of the contract of	
	Line Item 29 – Silverado 3500	'
	The following line items are no longer	
	available:	
	Line Item 5 & 6 – Colorado (Diesel)	
4	Line Item 27 – RAM 2500 CNG	
4	Subject contract for Fleet Vehicles – Trucks is	02/21/2019
	hereby modified to reflect the following changes:	
	> Contract Administration: Contract	
	Administrator changed to Eugene	
	Shemereko  Article 6 – Contract items – Document	
	The control of the co	
	Processing Charge: Processing charge	
	increased to \$85	

Contract (Mandatory) 1-18-23-20 A-I Contract User Instructions, \*Supplement 11\*

Supplement Number	Description/Articles	Supplement Date
	➤ Attachment A – Contract Pricing: The	
	following prices have increased	
	Line Item 37 – International MV	
	Line Item 38 – International MV;	
	International HV	
	Line Item 39 – International MV;	
	International HV	
	Line Item 41 – International HV	
3	Subject contract for Fleet Vehicles – Trucks is	11/01/2018
	hereby modified to reflect the following changes:	
	Cover Page, Article 22 – Contract	
	Administration: Contract Administrator	
	changed to Darren Furgerson	
	Article 25 – Payment: \$200 Discount for	
	payment within 20 days added for	
	Riverview International	
	Attachment A – Contract Pricing: The	
	following prices have increased:	
	Line Item 1 – Nissan Frontier	
	Line Item 2 – Toyota Tacoma and	
	Nissan Frontier	
	Line Item 3 – Toyota Tacoma and	
	Nissan Frontier	
	Line Item 4 – Toyota Tacoma and	
	Nissan Frontier	
	Line Item 9 – Ford F150	
	Line Item 10 – Ford F150	
	Line Item 11 – Ford F150	
	Line Item 12 – Ford F150	
	Line Item 13 – Ford F150	
	Line Item 14 – Ford F150	
	Line Item 15 – Ford F150	
	Line Item 16 – Ford F150	
	Line Item 17 – Ford F150	
	Line Item 18 – Ford F150	
2	Subject contract for Fleet Vehicles – Trucks is	08/01/2018
	here by modified as follows (Changes are	
	identified in red font):	
	Price Increases on Chevrolet Trucks: Line Items:	
	11, 14, 31, and 34	
	Price Increases on Honda Trucks: Line Item: 4	
	Price Increases on Nissan Trucks: Line Item: 12	

# Contract (Mandatory) 1-18-23-20 A-I Contract User Instructions, \*Supplement 11\*

Supplement Number	Description/Articles	Supplement Date
1	Subject contract for Fleet Vehicles – Trucks is here by modified as follows (Changes are identified in red font):	05/18/2018
	Contract 1-18-23-20F, Riverview International Trucks, LLC is hereby added and incorporated into these Contract User Instructions. Line items are identified on the Contract Pricing Sheet, Trucks. Price Increases on Chevrolet Trucks: Line Items: 1-16, 19-26, and 28-29 Temporarily Unavailable: Chevrolet Trucks Line Items: 9, 12,19, 22, 25, 26, and 28 Section 6, Contract Terms: Price Increase language has been added.	
N/A	Original Contract Posted	05/01/2018

All other terms and conditions remain the same.

Contract (Mandatory) 1-18-23-20 A-I Contract User Instructions, \*Supplement 11\*

#### TABLE OF CONTENTS

1.	SCOPE	.10
2.	CONTRACT USAGE/RULES	10
3.	DGS ADMINISTRATIVE FEES	.11
4.	SB/DVBE OFF-RAMP PROVISION	.11
5.	PROBLEM RESOLUTION/SUPPLIER PERFORMANCE	.12
3.	CONTRACT ITEMS	.12
7.	SPECIFICATIONS	.14
В.	CUSTOMER SERVICE	.14
9.	PRODUCT SUBSTITUTIONS	.15
10.	PURCHASE EXECUTION	.15
11.	MINIMUM ORDER	.16
12.	ORDERING PROCEDURE	.16
13.	ORDER ACCEPTANCE	.17
14.	ORDER ACKNOWLEDGMENT	.18
15.	DELAYED PRODUCTION REMEDY	.18
16.	DISCONTINUED VEHICLE REMEDY	.18
17.	DELIVERY PROCEDURES	.18
18.	INPSECTION AND ACCEPTANCE	.20
19.	EMERGENCY/EXPEDITED ORDERS	.20
20.	FREE ON BOARD (F.O.B.) DESTINATION	.20
21.	SHIPPED ORDERS	.20
22.	CONTRACT ADMINISTRATION	.21
23.	RESTOCKING FEES	.22
24.	INVOICING	.22
25.	PAYMENT	.23
26.	CALIFORNIA SELLER'S PERMIT	.24
27.	WARRANTY	.24
28.	REPAIR PARTS	.25
29.	MAINTENANCE PLAN	.25
30.	RECYCLED CONTENT	.26
31.	SB/DVBE PARTICIPATION	.26
32.	STATE AND LOCAL GOVERNMENT EMPLOYEE PRICING	26

DEPAR	E OF CALIFORNIA RTMENT OF GENERAL SERVICES UREMENT DIVISION  Contract (Mandatory) 1-18-23-20 A-I  Contract User Instructions, *Supplement 11*	
33.	ATTACHMENTS	26

## Contract (Mandatory) 1-18-23-20 A-I Contract User Instructions, \*Supplement 11\*

#### 1. SCOPE

The State's contract provides current model year Fleet Vehicles - Trucks at contracted pricing to the State of California and local governmental agencies in accordance with the requirements of Contract # 1-18-23-20 A-I. The contractors shall supply the entire portfolio of products as identified in the contract and will be the primary point of contact for data collection, reporting, and distribution of Fleet Vehicles - Trucks to the State.

The contract term is for two (2) years with an option to extend the contract for two (2) additional one (1) year periods or portion thereof. The terms, conditions, and prices for the contract extension option shall be by mutual agreement between the contractor and the State. If a mutual agreement cannot be met the contract may be terminated at the end of the current contract term.

As a continuing effort to make available new zero emission, plug-in hybrid electric, and hybrid vehicles, the State may periodically make additional awards to the current Fleet Vehicles – Trucks contract. New vehicles will be added by Supplement and will be administered under the terms and conditions of Contract 1-18-23-20 A-I. If necessary, additional contract numbers will be added.

#### 2. CONTRACT USAGE/RULES

#### A. State Departments

- The use of this contract is mandatory for State of California departments. State
  Departments may purchase any vehicle that is awarded to each line item. This
  contract does not include ranking.
- Ordering departments must adhere to all applicable State laws, regulations, policies, best practices, and purchasing authority requirements, e.g. California Codes, Code of Regulations, State Administrative Manual, Management Memos, and State Contracting Manual Volume 2 and 3, as applicable.
- Prior to placing orders against this contract, State departments must have been granted non-IT purchasing authority by the Department of General Services, Procurement Division (DGS-PD) for the use of this statewide contract. State departments that have not been granted purchasing authority by DGS-PD for the use of the State's statewide contracts may contact DGS-PD's Purchasing Authority Management Section by e-mail at <a href="mailto:pams@dgs.ca.gov">pams@dgs.ca.gov</a>.
- Departments must have a Department of General Services (DGS) agency billing code prior to placing orders against this contract. Ordering departments may contact their Purchasing Authority contact or their department's fiscal office to obtain this information.

#### B. Local Governmental Agencies

• Local governmental agency use of this contract is optional.

Contract 1-18-23-20 A-I User Instructions Page 10

#### Contract (Mandatory) 1-18-23-20 A-I

Contract User Instructions, \*Supplement 11\*

- Local government agencies are defined as "any city, county, city and county, district
  or other governmental body or corporation", per Public Contract Code Chapter 2,
  Section 10298 (b), empowered to expend public funds for the acquisition of
  products; this includes the California State Universities (CSU) and University of
  California (UC) systems, K-12 schools and community colleges. While the State
  makes this contract available to local governmental agencies, each local
  governmental agency should determine whether this contract is consistent with its
  procurement policies and regulations.
- Local governmental agencies shall have the same rights and privileges as the State
  under the terms of this contract. Any agencies desiring to participate shall be
  required to adhere to the same responsibilities as do State agencies and have no
  authority to amend, modify or change any condition of the contract.
- A DGS issued billing code is not required for local governmental agencies to place orders against this contract.
- C. Unless otherwise specified within this document, the term "ordering agencies" will refer to all State departments and/or local governmental agencies eligible to utilize this contract. Ordering and/or usage instructions exclusive to State departments or local governmental agencies shall be identified within each article.

#### 3. DGS ADMINISTRATIVE FEES

#### A. State Departments

The DGS will bill each State department an administrative fee for use of this statewide contract. The administrative fee should NOT be included in the order total, nor remitted before an invoice is received from DGS.

Current fees are available online in the <u>Price Book & Directory of Services</u> (https://www.dgs.ca.gov/OFS/Price-Book) (go to Price Book Download and click on Purchasing under Procurement Division).

#### B. Local Governmental Agencies

For all local government agency transactions issued against the contract, the Contractor is required to remit the DGS-PD an Incentive Fee of an amount equal to 1% of the total purchase order amount excluding taxes and freight. This Incentive Fee shall not be included in the agency's purchase price, nor invoiced or charged to the purchasing entity. All prices quoted to local governmental agency customers shall reflect State contract pricing, including any and all applicable discounts, and shall include no other add-on fees.

#### 4. SB/DVBE OFF-RAMP PROVISION

There is no SB/DVBE off ramp associated with this contract.

Contract 1-18-23-20 A-I User Instructions Page 11

Contract (Mandatory) 1-18-23-20 A-I
Contract User Instructions, \*Supplement 11\*

#### 5. PROBLEM RESOLUTION/SUPPLIER PERFORMANCE

Ordering agencies and/or Contractor shall inform the State Contract Administrator of any technical or contractual difficulties encountered during contract performance in a timely manner. This includes and is not limited to informal disputes, supplier performance, outstanding deliveries, etc. The ordering agency should include all relevant information and/or documentation (e.g., purchase documents).

#### 6. CONTRACT ITEMS

Contract vehicles and pricing are listed on Attachment A, Contract Pricing. All prices listed shall be fixed as the maximum cost for the contract period unless a price increase is granted.

Each line item description on Attachment A, Contract Pricing, provides a description of the minimum requirements that each vehicle in that line item has met or exceeded. Vehicle Information Questionnaires, provides detailed information for each vehicle on contract by dealer. Refer to the Vehicle Information Questionnaire, Attachment D, for the dealer that is listed in the line item you are inquiring about.

A Maintenance Plan is offered on all light duty vehicles less than 8500 lbs GVWR. Maintenance Plan pricing is listed on Attachment A, Contract Pricing. The purchase of the Maintenance Plan is optional. See Article 29, Maintenance Plan for more detailed information.

#### Price Increases

Price increases may be requested with each model year change and will be posted on a quarterly basis.

Quarterly Increases shall be processed on the following calendar days:

- July 1st
- October 1st
- January 1st
- April 1st

Contractors are requested to price protect the contracted price for the duration between the price increase request and the time the increase is processed. If the Contractor is unable to honor the price protection, the Contractor's vehicle(s) will be unavailable for ordering until the price increases have been evaluated and approved.

#### Multiple Award

Some line items may have multiple vehicles awarded with different make and models available. State Departments may choose any vehicle identified in the subject line item. There is no vehicle ranking associated with this contract.

Contract 1-18-23-20 A-I User Instructions

Page 12

## Contract (Mandatory) 1-18-23-20 A-I Contract User Instructions, \*Supplement 11\*

#### Sales Tax

The sales tax rate applied should be based on the rate of the "Bill To" address listed on the Purchase Order.

#### **Options**

All factory options shall be available and priced at dealer cost plus up to ten percent for an addition or dealer cost minus up to ten percent for a deletion in accordance with the manufacturer's price list in effect at the time of the bid opening. All options added or deleted shall be shown as a separate line item on the purchase order, invoice, and contract usage report. Equipment changes which might be made would include, but would not be limited to, the following:

- Add power windows;
- Add trailer tow package;
- Delete pick up box (bed).

In <u>no case</u> shall options be included or deleted in such a manner as to cause the vehicle to conflict with any other line item on this or any other vehicle contract. Additionally, the option to change the engine size shall not be allowed on all light duty vehicles (e.g. V6 to V8; 4.8L to 5.3L).

The supplier will provide DGS/PD and/or ordering agencies a copy of the current model year price sheet to the requestor within ten (10) calendar days of notification.

**Note:** Vehicles with options added or deleted must continue to meet or exceed the appropriate minimum specification.

#### Tire Fee

Purchase orders MUST include the State mandated \$1.75 per tire fee.

#### **Document Processing Charge**

In accordance with the California Vehicle Code Section 4456.5, a dealer may charge the purchaser a document processing charge for the preparation and processing of documents, disclosures, titling, registration, and information security obligations imposed by state and federal law. The document processing charge shall not exceed \$85 per vehicle purchased.

A dealer may charge the purchaser an electronic filing fee, which does not exceed the actual amount the dealer is charged by a first-line service provider. The electronic filing fee shall not exceed \$30 per vehicle purchased.

Contract 1-18-23-20 A-I User Instructions

Page 13

## Contract (Mandatory) 1-18-23-20 A-I Contract User Instructions, \*Supplement 11\*

#### 7. SPECIFICATIONS

All products must conform to the attached State of California Bid Specification Number 2310-4181 dated 11/7/2018 (Attachment B).

Vehicle color shall be a solar reflective color (white, silver metallic, or gold metallic) per Management Memo 12-03 (exceptions are listed in the Memo).

#### 8. CUSTOMER SERVICE

The Contractor shall provide office and personnel resources for responding to inquiries, including telephone and email coverage weekdays during the hours of 8:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m., PT.

The customer service unit shall be staffed with individuals that:

- Are trained in the requirements of this contract;
- Have the authority to take administrative action to correct problems that may occur; and
- Are designated for training and general customer service follow-up.

The Contractor's customer service unit shall respond to all customer inquiries within two (2) business days of initial contact.

Dealer	Contract #	Contact	Phone	Email
Downtown Ford Sales	1-18-23-20A	Sandra Scott	(916) 442- 6931	Sandra.scott@dtfords.com
Elk Grove Auto Group	1-18-23-20B	Jerry Powers Dwane Galatti	(916) 426- 5752 (916) 429- 4702	jpowers@lasherauto.com dwanefleet@hotmail.com
Freeway Toyota	1-18-23-20C	Pat Ireland	(559) 707- 5735	patireland1962@yahoo.com
Winner Chevrolet	1-18-23-20D	Jerry Powers Dwane Galatti	(916) 426- 5752 (916) 429- 4702	jpowers@lasherauto.com dwanefleet@hotmail.com
Wondries Fleet Group	1-18-23-20E	Yesenia Covarrubias Clarke Cooper	(626) 457- 5590	yesenia@wondries.com clarkecooper@wondries.com
Riverview International	1-18-23-20F	Jason Farrell	(916) 669- 0253	jasonf@riverview-trucks.com
Selma Nissan/Honda	1-18-23-20G	Pat Ireland	(559) 707- 5735	patireland1962@yahoo.com

Contract 1-18-23-20 A-I User Instructions

Page 14

#### Contract (Mandatory) 1-18-23-20 A-I

Contract User Instructions, \*Supplement 11\*

Leehan of Davis, Inc., dba Hanlees Chrysler Dodge Jeep Ram Kia	1-18-23-20H	Dan Heil	(530) 746- 5250	dan.heil@hanlees.net
Sacramento Truck Center	1-18-23-201	Dean Neadham	(916) 286- 2013	dneedham@sacramentotruc k.com

**Note:** Ordering agencies are encouraged to have one point of contact for inquiries, quotes, and orders whenever possible. Multiple calls and emails from various requestors for the same information can slow customer service response times.

#### 9. PRODUCT SUBSTITUTIONS

Under no circumstance is the Contractor permitted to make substitutions with non-contract/unauthorized vehicles without approval of the DGS CA.

#### 10. PURCHASE EXECUTION

### A. State Departments

#### 1) Std. 65 Purchase Documents

State departments not transacting in FI\$CAL must use the Purchasing Authority Purchase Order (Std. 65) for purchase execution. An electronic version of the Std. 65 is available at the Office of State Publishing web site: <a href="https://www.dgsapps.dgs.ca.gov/osp/StatewideFormsWeb/Forms.aspx">https://www.dgsapps.dgs.ca.gov/osp/StatewideFormsWeb/Forms.aspx</a> (select Standard Forms).

All Purchasing Authority Purchase Orders (Std. 65) must contain the following:

- Agency Order Number (Purchase Order Number)
- Ordering Agency Name
- Agency Billing Code
- Purchasing Authority Number
- Leveraged Procurement Number (Contract Number)
- Supplier Information (Contact Name, Address, Phone Number, Fax Number, E-mail)
- Line Item number
- Quantity
- Unit of Measure
- Commodity Code Number
- Product Description
- Unit Price
- Extension Price

Contract 1-18-23-20 A-I User Instructions

Page 15

#### Contract (Mandatory) 1-18-23-20 A-I

Contract User Instructions, \*Supplement 11\*

 Office of Fleet and Asset Management (OFAM) Approval Stamp (State departments only)

#### 2) FI\$CAL Purchase Documents

State departments transacting in FI\$CAL will follow the FI\$CAL procurement and contracting procedures.

#### 3) Blanket Orders

The use of blanket orders against this statewide contract is not allowed.

#### A. Local Governmental Agencies

Local governmental agencies may use their own purchase document for purchase execution. The purchase documents must include the same data elements as listed above (Exception: Purchasing Authority Number is used by State departments only).

#### 11. MINIMUM ORDER

The minimum order shall be one (1) vehicle.

#### 12. ORDERING PROCEDURE

#### A. Ordering Methods:

Ordering agencies are to submit appropriate purchase documents directly to the contractor(s) via one of the following ordering methods:

- U.S. Mail
- Facsimile
- Email

The contractor's Order Placement Information is as follows:

	ORDER PLACEMENT INFORMATION			
Contract # 1-18-23-20A	U.S. Mail: Downtown Ford Sales 525 N.16 <sup>th</sup> Street Sacramento, CA 95811 Attn: Sandra Scott	Facsimile: (916) 491-3138	Email: Sandra.scott@dtfords.com	
Contract # 1-18-23-20B	U.S. Mail: Elk Grove Auto Group 8575 Laguna Grove Drive Elk Grove, CA 95757 Attn: Jerry Powers	Facsimile: (916) 421-0149	Email: jpowers@lasherauto.com	

Contract 1-18-23-20 A-I User Instructions

Page 16

#### Contract (Mandatory) 1-18-23-20 A-I

Contract User Instructions, \*Supplement 11\*

Contract # 1-18-23-20C	U.S. Mail: Freeway Toyota 1835 Glendale Ave. Hanford, CA 93230 Attn: Pat Ireland	Facsimile: (559) 961-4601	Email: patireland1962@yahoo.com
Contract # 1-18-23-20D	U.S. Mail: Winner Chevrolet 8575 Laguna Grove Drive Elk Grove, CA 95757 Attn: Jerry Powers	Facsimile: (916) 421-0149	Email: jpowers@lasherauto.com
Contract # 1-18-23-20E	U.S. Mail: Wondries Fleet Group 1247 W. Main Street Alhambra, CA 91801 Attn: Yesenia Covarrubias	Facsimile: (626) 457-5593	Email: yesenia@wondries.com clarkecooper@wondries.com
Contract # 1-18-23-20F	U.S. Mail: Riverview International 2445 Evergreen Ave. W. Sacramento, CA 95691 Attn: Jason Farrell	Facsimile: (916) 669-0253	Email: jasonf@riverview-trucks.com
Contract # 1-18-23-20G	U.S. Mail: Selma Nissan 2525 Highland Ave. Selma, CA 93662 Attn: Pat Ireland	Facsimile: (559) 961-4601	Email: patireland1962@yahoo.com
Contract # 1-18-23-20I	U.S. Mail: Sacramento Truck Center 100 Opportunity Street Sacramento, CA 95838 Attn: Dean Needham	Facsimile: (916) 286-2013	Email: dneedham@sacramentotruck.com

When using any of the ordering methods specified above, all State departments must conform to proper State procedures.

#### 13. ORDER ACCEPTANCE

The Contractor shall accept orders from any State department or local governmental agency. The Contractor shall <u>not</u> accept purchase documents for this contract that:

- Are incomplete;
- Are submitted without OFAM approval stamp
- · Contain non-contract items; or

#### Contract (Mandatory) 1-18-23-20 A-I

Contract User Instructions, \*Supplement 11\*

Contain non-contract terms and conditions.

The Contractor must not refuse to accept orders from any State department or local governmental agency for any other reason without written authorization from the CA.

#### 14. ORDER ACKNOWLEDGMENT

The Contractor will provide the ordering agencies with an order receipt acknowledgment via e-mail/facsimile within ten (10) calendar days after receipt of an order. The acknowledgement will include:

- Ordering Agency Name
- Agency Order Number (Purchase Order Number)
- Description of Goods
- Vehicle Model Year
- Total Cost
- Date order is placed with manufacturer
- Anticipated Delivery Date
- Delayed Production Notification\* (if applicable)
- Discontinued Vehicle Notification (if applicable)

Contractor shall notify the ordering agency of any delays in production or delays in orders being accepted by the manufacturer for any period of time. Contractor shall provide estimated production start date and delivery date.

#### 15. DELAYED PRODUCTION REMEDY

Upon receipt of order acknowledgment identifying a delay in production or orders not being accepted by the manufacturer, the ordering agencies shall have the following options:

- Request back order; or
- Cancel the item from the order with no penalty

#### 16. DISCONTINUED VEHICLE REMEDY

Upon receipt of order acknowledgment identifying discontinued items, the ordering agencies shall have the following options:

- Amend purchase document to reflect DGS approved replacement vehicle; or
- · Cancel the item from the order

Under no circumstance is the Contractor permitted to make substitutions with non-contract/unauthorized vehicles without approval of the DGS CA.

#### 17. DELIVERY PROCEDURES

Pre-Delivery Checklist

Contract 1-18-23-20 A-I User Instructions Page 18

## Contract (Mandatory) 1-18-23-20 A-I Contract User Instructions, \*Supplement 11\*

Prior to delivery, each vehicle shall be completely inspected, serviced and detailed by the delivering dealer and/or the manufacturer's pre-delivery service center. A copy of the pre-delivery checklist shall be completed for each vehicle, signed by a representative of the organization performing the inspection/service, and delivered with the vehicle.

#### Delivery:

Delivery shall be within one hundred and fifty (150) days after receipt of order unless there is a delay in production/order acceptance from the manufacturer when changing from one model year to the next. Contractor shall notify the ordering agency of such delay per Article 14, Order Acknowledgement.

Orders requiring customized work by a 3<sup>rd</sup> party supplier may exceed the delivery period requirement. Contractor shall notify ordering agency of extended delivery period per Article 14, Order Acknowledgement.

Caravan or drive-away method of delivery from the factory to a dealer is not acceptable unless agreed upon by the ordering agency.

Drop ship deliveries shall not be made without prior State inspection. All vehicles shall be delivered with no less than five (5) gallons of fuel in the tank.

Unless pre-arranged between the dealer and the ordering agency, vehicles delivered with more than 50 miles on the odometer may be charged fifty (50) cents per mile in excess of 50 miles. This charge may be reflected on the invoice as a deduction from the order price. Vehicles with more than five hundred (500) miles on the odometer may not be accepted.

Contractor is requested to make deliveries in Los Angeles County, Orange County, San Bernardino Metropolitan Area, and San Diego Metropolitan Area during off-peak hours. Off-peak hours are Monday through Friday, 10:00 AM to 4:00 PM.

In accordance with paragraph 15 of the General Provisions entitled "Delivery", the Contractor shall strictly adhere to the delivery terms and completion schedule as specified in this bid. Failure to comply with the delivery requirements, as stated, may be considered a breach of contract and subject the contractor to General Provisions 26, entitled "Rights and Remedies of the State for Default".

#### **Documents**

The following documents shall be delivered to the receiving agency with the vehicle:

- Completed and signed pre-delivery service checklist, including the order number and Vehicle Identification Number (VIN);
- "Line Set Tickets" or "Window (Monroney) Sticker" showing all options installed;
- One (1) copy of the warranty, including applicable certificates, cards, etc.;
- One (1) copy of the owner's manual.

Contract 1-18-23-20 A-I User Instructions Page 19

Contract (Mandatory) 1-18-23-20 A-I
Contract User Instructions, \*Supplement 11\*

#### 18. INPSECTION AND ACCEPTANCE

Vehicles ordered for State use will be inspected by a State inspector at the dealer's place of business. Inspection will commence within five (5) working days of notification that a vehicle is ready for inspection. Inspection will include:

- Specification Compliance
- Workmanship
- Appearance
- Proper Operation of all Equipment and Systems
- Presence of all Applicable Documents

In the event deficiencies are detected, the vehicle will be rejected and the delivering dealer will be required to make the necessary repairs, adjustments or replacements. Payment and/or the commencement of a discount period (if applicable) will not begin until the defects are corrected and the vehicle is re-inspected and accepted.

Completion of inspection or acceptance by the State inspector shall in no way release the dealer from satisfying the requirements of the contract, specifications, and warranty. Deviations from the specified requirements that are detected by the inspection shall be corrected by the dealer in an expeditious manner at no expense to the owning agency.

Inspection by local agencies will be at the dealer's place of business or as otherwise agreed to by the dealer and local agency.

#### 19. EMERGENCY/EXPEDITED ORDERS

Not Applicable.

#### 20. FREE ON BOARD (F.O.B.) DESTINATION

Vehicles shall be delivered from the factory to the dealer's place of business. The dealer shall deliver vehicles to ordering agencies located within the FOB point of Sacramento County at no additional cost for delivery. If the purchase order indicates delivery outside the FOB point, the delivery may be subject to an additional delivery charge. The dealer and agency will negotiate the cost of delivery beyond the FOB point. This charge shall be shown as a separate item on the purchase order and invoice.

State agencies requesting delivery outside the F.O.B. area must contact the Office of Transportation Management for freight rate comparisons if the dealer is delivering the vehicle. These delivery instructions will be provided on the purchase order. Dealers receiving a purchase order without specific transportation instructions must contact the ordering agency.

#### 21. SHIPPED ORDERS

All shipments shall be in accordance with the General Provisions, Article 12 entitled "Packing and Shipment".

Contract 1-18-23-20 A-I User Instructions Page 20

## Contract (Mandatory) 1-18-23-20 A-I Contract User Instructions, \*Supplement 11\*

#### 22. CONTRACT ADMINISTRATION

Both the State and the Contractor have assigned Contract Administrators as the single points of contact for problem resolution and related contract issues.

State Contact Information	DGS/PD Contract Administrator	
Contact Name:	Eugene Shemereko	
Telephone:	(916) 441-9653	
Facsimile:	(916) 375-4613	
Email:	Eugene.Shemereko@dgs.ca.gov	
Address:	DGS/Procurement Division	
	Attn: Eugene Shemereko	
	707 Third Street, 2 <sup>nd</sup> Floor, MS	
	201	
	West Sacramento, CA 95605	

Dealer Contact Information	Downtown Ford Sales Contract # 1-18-23-20A	Elk Grove Auto Group Contract # 1-18-23-20B
Contact Name:	Sandra Scott	Jerry Powers
Telephone:	(916) 442-6931	(916) 426-5752
Facsimile:	(916) 491-3138	(916) 421-0149
Email:	Sandra:scott@dtfords.com	jpowers@lasherauto.com
Address:	Downtown Ford Sales 525 N. 16 <sup>th</sup> Street Sacramento, CA 95811	Elk Grove Auto Grove 8575 Laguna Grove Drive Elk Grove, CA 95757

Dealer Contact Information	Freeway Toyota Contract # 1-18-23-20C	Winner Chevrolet Contract # 1-18-23-20D
Contact	Pat Ireland	Jerry Powers
Name:		
Telephone:	(559) 707-5735	(916) 426-5752
Facsimile:	(559) 961-4601	(916) 421-0149
Email:	patireland1962@yahoo.com	jpowers@lasherauto.com
Address:	Freeway Toyota	Winner Chevrolet
1.1	1900 Glendale Avenue	8575 Laguna Grove Drive
20 miles	Hanford, CA 93230	Elk Grove, CA 95757

#### Contract (Mandatory) 1-18-23-20 A-I

Contract User Instructions, \*Supplement 11\*

Dealer Contact Information	Wondries Fleet Group Contract # 1-18-23-20E	Riverview International Trucks, LLC Contract # 1-18-23-20F
Contact	Clarke Cooper	Jason Farrell
Name:		
Telephone:	(626) 457-5590	(916) 669-0253
Facsimile:	(626) 457-5593	(916) 372-8541
Email:	clarkecooper@wondries.com	jasonf@riverview-trucks.com
Address:	Wondries Fleet Group	Riverview International Trucks
	1247 W. Main Street	2445 Evergreen Ave.
	Alhambra, CA 91801	W. Sacramento, CA 95691

Dealer Contact Information	Selma Nissan/Honda Contract # 1-18-23-20G	Sacramento Truck Center Contract # 1-18-23-20I
Contact Name:	Pat Ireland	Dean Needham
	(550) 707 5705	(040) 200 2042
Telephone:	(559) 707-5735	(916) 286-2013
Facsimile:	(559) 961-4601	(916) 286-2085
Email:	patireland1962@yahoo.com	dneedham@sacramentotruck.com
Address:	Selma Nissan/Honda	Sacramento Truck Center
	2525 Highland Ave.	100 Opportunity Street
	Selma, CA 93662	Sacramento, CA 95838

#### 23. RESTOCKING FEES

The Contractor may impose a restocking fee to the ordering agency on orders cancelled after the order has been placed with the manufacturer: The Contractor shall notify the ordering agency of the order placement per Article 14, Order Acknowledgment.

Re-stocking fees can be no greater than ten percent (10%) of the value of the vehicle being restocked.

#### 24. INVOICING

Ordering agencies may require separate invoicing, as specified by each ordering organization. Invoices will contain the following information:

- Contractor's name, address and telephone number
- Leveraged Procurement Number (Contract Number)
- Agency Order Number (Purchase Order Number)
- Item and commodity code number
- Quantity purchased
- Contract price and extension

## Contract (Mandatory) 1-18-23-20 A-I Contract User Instructions, \*Supplement 11\*

- State sales and/or use tax
- Prompt payment discounts/cash discounts, if applicable
- · Totals for each order

#### 25. PAYMENT

#### A. Terms

Payment terms for contracts 1-18-23-20 A-I include a \$500 per vehicle discount for payment made within twenty (20) days except Riverview International (Contract 1-18-23-20 F) which offers a \$200 per vehicle discount for payment made within twenty (20) days. Contract 1-18-23-20I offers no discount. The cash discount time is defined by the State as beginning only after the vehicle has been inspected, delivered and accepted by the receiving agency, or from the date a correct invoice is received in the office specified on the Purchase Order, whichever is later.

Payment is deemed to be made, for the purpose of earning the discount, one (1) working day after the date on the State warrant or check. Normally, acceptance will be accomplished within twenty (20) normal business hours after a vehicle is delivered.

Payment will be made in accordance with the provisions of the California Prompt Payment Act, Government Code Section 927, et seq. Unless expressly exempted by statute, the Act requires State departments to pay properly submitted, undisputed invoices not more than forty- five (45) days after the date of acceptance of goods, performance of services, or receipt of an undisputed invoice, whichever is later.

#### B. CAL-Card Use

Use of the CAL-Card for payment of invoices is not allowed under this statewide contract.

#### C. Payee Data Record

Each State accounting office must have a copy of the Payee Data Record (Std. 204) in order to process payments. State departments should forward a copy of the Std. 204 to their accounting office(s). Without the Std. 204, payment may be unnecessarily delayed. State departments may contact the contractor for copies of the Payee Data Record.

#### D. State Financial Marketplace

The State reserves the right to select the form of payment for all procurements, be it either an outright purchase with payment rendered directly by the State, or a financing/lease-purchase or operating lease via the State Financial Marketplace (GS \$Mart and/or Lease \$Mart). If payment is via the financial marketplace, the Supplier will invoice the State and the State will approve the invoice and the selected Lender/Lessor for all product listed on the State's procurement document will pay the supplier on behalf of the State.

Contract 1-18-23-20 A-I User Instructions

Page 23

Contract (Mandatory) 1-18-23-20 A-I
Contract User Instructions, \*Supplement 11\*

#### 26. CALIFORNIA SELLER'S PERMIT

The California seller permit number for the Contractor is listed below. State departments can verify that permits are currently valid at the following website: <a href="www.cdtfa.ca.gov">www.cdtfa.ca.gov</a>. State departments must adhere to the file documentation required identified in the State Contracting Manual Volume 2 and Volume 3 and SCM-F.

Contractor Name	Seller Permit #	
Downtown Ford Sales	28-600344	
Elk Grove Auto Group	100-197237	
Freeway Toyota	102-659756	
Winner Chevrolet	100-208309	
Wondries Fleet Group	98-037902	
Riverview International Trucks	101-079519	
Selma Nissan/Honda	22-844821	
Sacramento Truck Center	97-724353	

#### 27. WARRANTY

The manufacturer's standard new vehicle warranty shall apply to all vehicles procured against the resulting contract.

All warranties shall be factory authorized. Bumper to bumper warranty shall cover not less than 3 years/36,000 miles, no charge for parts and labor. Power train warranty for light duty vehicles weighing

8500 lbs. GVWR or less shall cover not less than 5 years/100,000 miles, no charge for parts and labor.

The warranty shall be honored by all franchised dealers of the vehicle within the State of California. The State's established preventative maintenance procedures and practices shall be acceptable to the manufacturer/dealer in lieu of the manufacturer's prescribed procedures which may form a part of the warranty.

All emission-related components shall be warranted in compliance with California Air Resources Board and Federal requirements. Proposals offering independent insurance or a statement indicating self-insurance will be deemed non-responsive and will be rejected.

If an additional extended warranty is purchased, a warranty certificate, warranty card, or a statement indicating the extended warranty has been recorded with the manufacturer shall be furnished with each vehicle delivered.

Normal wear items such as tires, belts, hoses, headlamps, light bulbs, brake linings, brake discs/drums, etc. are excluded from warranty coverage. All other items not subject to

Contract 1-18-23-20 A-I User Instructions

Page 24

## Contract (Mandatory) 1-18-23-20 A-I Contract User Instructions, \*Supplement 11\*

normal wear or gross operator neglect and abuse, such as window, seat, or wiper motors, chassis electrical switches (door, trunk lid) paint, hinges, locks, etc., shall be covered.

The State reserves the right to use re-refined lubrication oils, where available, in lieu of virgin equivalent oils. The re-refined oils used by the State will meet all API and SAE standards and specifications as set forth by the vehicle manufacturer.

The use of said oils shall in no way void or degrade the original manufacturer's standard warranty.

The State reserves the right to use recycled content antifreeze/coolant, where available, in lieu of virgin equivalent antifreeze/coolant when servicing its vehicles. The recycled content antifreeze/coolant used by the State will meet all ATSM standards and specifications as set forth by the vehicle manufacturer.

Note: Vehicles not placed in service immediately upon receipt shall be warranted from the date the unit is placed in service. The receiving department shall notify the dealer in writing of the actual "In-Service" date.

#### 28. REPAIR PARTS

The vehicle manufacturer shall maintain an adequate stock of all regular and special parts to meet the continuing service and repair parts needs of the State without undue delay.

A special system shall be set up for expediting the procurement of back order items needed to repair an inoperative vehicle including a system to air freight parts at factory expense when parts are not in stock in California parts depots. Parts must be available within three (3) working days after telephone notification.

Vehicles with new technology emerging into the industry (e.g. fuel cell vehicles) may require more than (3) working days for the availability of certain parts. Contractor must notify the DGS CA and ordering agency when this occurs and provide the estimated date of availability.

#### 29. MAINTENANCE PLAN

A maintenance plan is available for light duty vehicles under 8500 lbs. GVWR. The purchase of a maintenance plan is optional. The maintenance plan covers all regularly scheduled service for a minimum of five (5) years/75,000 miles. The maintenance shall include at a minimum all manufacturer recommended services such as, but not limited to:

- · Oil changes:
- · Filter changes;
- Fluid changes;
- Lubrications;
- Tire rotations;
- Timing belt changes
- Equipment and safety inspections

Contract 1-18-23-20 A-I Page 25 \*10/06/2020\*
User Instructions

## Contract (Mandatory) 1-18-23-20 A-I

Contract User Instructions, \*Supplement 11\*

The Maintenance Plan is not required to cover wear items such as brake pads/shoes, wiper blades, etc.

Purchase of the Maintenance Plan is non-mandatory for State departments.

#### 30. RECYCLED CONTENT

State departments are required to report purchases in many product categories. The Postconsumer-Content Certification Form (CIWMB 74) for the contractor(s) is attached (Attachment C).

#### 31. SB/DVBE PARTICIPATION

There is no Small Business (SB) or Disabled Veteran Business Enterprise (DVBE) participation for this contract.

#### 32. STATE AND LOCAL GOVERNMENT EMPLOYEE PRICING

In the interest of expanding the California marketplace for Zero Emission Vehicles (ZEV), some Contractors have offered a discount to any interested State of California or local government employee when purchasing a ZEV for personal use. A list of participating Dealers and vehicles can be found at: <a href="https://www.dgs.ca.gov/PD/Resources/Page-Content/Procurement-Division-Resources-List-Folder/State-of-California-Green-Fleet-Employee-Pricing-Program">https://www.dgs.ca.gov/PD/Resources/Page-Content/Procurement-Division-Resources-List-Folder/State-of-California-Green-Fleet-Employee-Pricing-Program</a>

#### 33. ATTACHMENTS

Attachment A - Contract Pricing

Attachment B - Specification 2310-4181, revised 11/7/17

Attachment C – Postconsumer Content Certification Workbook

Attachment D - Vehicle Information Questionnaire

Page 26

\$200 discount per vehicle Contact Line Item # (GLIN) 1	for p	Freight on Board (FOB) Sacramento Sacramento	uNSPSC Code 25101507 25101507	Unit of Measure (UOM)  Each	Quantity in Unit of Measure	Make Toyota	Model Tacoma	Vehicle Unit Price \$24,694,00	Maintenance Plan Contract Unit Price \$749.00	Dealer Freeway Toyota Selma Nissan/Honda	Contract Number	Technical Questionnaire See Attachment D See Attachment D
_	Small Pickup, 4x2, Extra Cab, Regular Box, 125 in. WB, 4500 lb. GYWR, GASOLINE Fueled Vehicle in accordance with specification 2310-4181 dated 11///17	Sacramento	25101507	Each	_	Chevrolet	Colorado	\$23,003.00	\$749.00	Winner Chevrolet	1-18-23-20D	See Attachment D
1	Small Pickup, 4x2, Extra Cab, Regular Box, 125 in. WB, 4500 b. GVWR, GASOLINE Fueled Vehicle in accordance with specification 2310-4181 dated 11///17.	Sacramento	25101507	Each	_	Ford	Ranger	\$22,614.00	\$499.00	Downtown Ford Sales	1-18-23-20A	Coming Soon
2	Small Pickup, 4x2, Crew Cab, Short Box, 125 in. WB, 4500 lb. GVWR, GASOLINE Fueled Vehicle in accordance with specification 2310-4181 dated 11///17.	Sacramento	25101507	Each	-	Toyota	Tacoma	\$25,573.00	\$749.00	Freeway Toyota	1-18-23-20C	See Attachment D
2	Small Pickup, 4x2, Crew Cab, Short Box, 125 in. WB, 4500 lb. GVWR, GASOLINE Fueled Vehicle in accordance with specification 2310-4181 dated 11//117.	Sacramento	25101507	Each	1	Nissan	Frontier	\$22,640.00	\$499.00	Selma Nissan/Honda	1-18-23-20G	See Attachment D
2	Small Pickup, 4x2, Crew Cab, Short Box, 125 in. WB, 4500 ib. GYWR, GASOLINE Fueled Vehicle in accordance with specification 2310-4181 dated 111/117.	Sacramento	25101507	Each	1	Chevrolet	Colorado	\$24,162.00	\$749.00	Winner Chevrolet	1-18-23-20D	See Attachment D
2	Small Pickup, 4x2, Crew Cab, Short Box, 125 in. WB, 4500 ib, GVWR, GASOLINE Fueled Vehicle in accordance with specification 2310-4181 dated 11/1/17.	Sacramento	25101507	Each	1	Ford	Ranger	\$23,799.00	\$499.00	Downtown Ford Sales	1-18-23-20A	Coming Soon
ω	Small Pickup, 4x4, Extra Cab, Regular Box, 125 in. WB, 5000 lb, GVWR, GASOLINE Fueled Vehicle in accordance with specification 2310-4181 dated 11/1/17.	Sacramento	25101507	Each	4	Toyota	Tacoma	\$27,074.00	\$749.00	Freeway Toyota	1-18-23-20C	See Attachment D
ω	Small Pickup, 4x4. Extra Cab, Regular Box, 125 in, WB, 5000 lb, GVWR, GASOLINE Fueled Vehicle in accordance with specification 2310-4181 dated 11/1/17.	Sacramento	25101507	Each	_	Nissan	Frontier	\$23,425.00	\$499.00	Selma Nissan/Honda	1-18-23-20G	See Attachment D
ω •	Small Pickup, 4v4, Extra Cab, Regular Box, 125 in, WB, 5000 lb. GVWR, GASOLINE Fueled Vehicle in accordance with specification 2310-4181 dated 11/7/17.	Sacramento	25101507	Each	-3-	Chevrolet	Colorado	\$25,918.00	\$749.00	Winner Chevrolet	1-18-23-20D	See Attachment D
ω	Small Pickup, 4x4, Extra Cab, Regular Box, 125 in. WB, 5000 ib. GVWR, GASSOLINE Fueled Vehicle in accordance with specification 2310-4181 dated 11///17.	Sacramento	25101507	Each	1	Ford	Ranger	\$24,290.00	\$499.00	Downtown Ford Sales	1-18-23-20A	Coming Soon
4	Small Pickup, 4x4, Crew Cab, Short Box, 125 in, WB, 5000 lb, GVWR, GASOLINE Fueled Vehicle in accordance with specification 2310-4181 dated 11/11/17.	Sacramento	25101507	Each	٦	Toyota	Tacoma	\$30,106.00	\$749.00	Freeway Toyota	1-18-23-20C	See Attachment D
4	Small Pickup, 4v4, Crew Cab, Short Box, 125 in. WB, 5000 lb, GYVWR, GASOLINE Fueled Vehicle in accordance with specification 2310-4181 dated 11/7/17.	Sacramento	25101507	Each	_	Nissan	Frontier	\$25,469.00	\$499.00	Selma Nissan/Honda	1-18-23-20G	See Attachment D
4	Small Pickup, 4x4, Crew Cab, Short Box, 125 in. WB, 5000 ib. GVWR, GASOLINE Fueled Vehicle in accordance with specification 2310-4181 dated 11///17.	Sacramento	25101507	Each	_	Chevrolet	Colorado	\$28,047.00	\$749.00	Winner Chevrolet	1-18-23-20D	See Attachment D

See Attachment D	1-18-23-20E	Wondries Fleet Group	\$499.00	\$27,101.40	Titan	Nissan	_	Each	25101507	Sacramento	rull size Pickup, 4x4, Regular Cab, Regular Box, 119 in, WB, 900 bb. GVWR, GASOLINE Fueled Vehicle in accordance with specification 2310-4181 dated 11/7/17.	12
See Attachment D	1-18-23-20D	Winner Chevrolet	\$749.00	\$25,217.00	Silverado 1500	Chevrolet	4	Each	25101507	Sacramento	Full Size Pickup, 4x4, Regular Cab, Regular Box, 119 in. WB, 6000 lb. GVWR, GASOLINE Fueled Vehicle in accordance with specification 2310-4181 dated 11///17.	12
See Attachment D	1-18-23-20A	Downtown Ford Sales	\$499.00	\$24,899.00	F150	Ford	1	Each	25101507	Sacramento	Full Size Pickup, 4x4, Regular Cab, Regular Box, 119 in. WB, 6000 lb. GVWR, GASOLINE Fueled Vehicle in accordance with specification 2310-4181 dated 11/7/17.	12
See Attachment D	1-18-23-20D	Winner Chevrolet	\$749.00	\$25,072.00	Silverado 1500	Chevrolet	1	Each	25101507	Sacramento	Full Size Pickup, 4x2, Crew Cab, Short Box, 140 in. WB, 6100 lb. GVWR, GASOLINE Fueled Vehicle in accordance with specification 2310-4181 dated 11/7/17.	11
See Attachment D	1-18-23-20B	Elk Grove Auto Group	\$749.00	\$23,201.00	1500	Ram	_	Each	25101507	Sacramento	Full Size Pickup, 4x2, Crew Cab, Short Box, 140 in. WB, 6100 ib. GVVVR, GASOLINE Fueled Vehicle in accordance with specification 2310-4181 dated 11/1/17.	11
See Attachment D	1-18-23-20A	Downtown Ford Sales	\$499.00	\$25,011.00	F150	Ford	1	Each	25101507	Sacramento	Full Size Pickup, 4x2, Crew Cab, Short Box, 140 in. WB, 6100 lb, GVWR, GASOLINE Fueled Vehicle in accordance with specification 2310-4181 dated 11/1/17.	11
See Attachment D	1-18-23-20D	Winner Chevrolet	\$749.00	\$22,995.00	Silverado 1500	Chevrolet	1	Each	25101507	Sacramento	Full Size Pickup, 4x2, Extra Cab, Regular Box, 140 in. WB, 6100 lb, GWWR, GASOLINE Fueled Vehicle in accordance with specification 2310-4181 dated 11/7/17.	10
See Attachment D	1-18-23-20B	Elk Grove Auto Group	\$749.00	\$20,141.00	1500	Ram	_	Each	25101507	Sacramento	Full Size Pickup, 4x2, Extra Cab, Regular Box, 140 in. WB, 6100 ib. GWWR, GASOLINE Fueled Vehicle in accordance with specification 2310-4181 dated 11/7/11.	10
See Attachment D	1-18-23-20A	Downtown Ford Sales	\$499.00	\$23,306.00	F150	Ford	1	Each	25101507	Sacramento	Full Size Pickup, 4x2, Extra Cab, Regular Box, 140 in, VB, 6100 ib, GVWR, GASOLINE Fueled Vehicle in accordance with specification 2310-4181 dated 11/7/11.	10
See Attachment D	1-18-23-20D	Winner Chevrolet	\$749.00	\$21,814.00	Silverado 1500	Chevrolet	_	Each	25101507	Sacramento	Full Size Pickup, 4x2, Regular Cab, Regular Box, 119 in. WB, 6000 ib. GVWR, GASOLINE Fueled Vehicle in accordance with specification 2310-4181 dated 11/7/17.	φ
See Attachment D	1-18-23-20B	Elk Grove Auto Group	\$749.00	\$18,992.00	1500	Ram	_	Each	25101507	Sacramento	Full Size Pickup, 4x2, Regular Cab, Regular Box, 119 in. WB, 6000 ib. GVWR, GASOLINE Fueled Vehicle in accordance with specification 2310-4181 dated 11/7/17.	φ
See Attachment D	1-18-23-20A	Downtown Ford Sales	\$499.00	\$21,727.00	F150	Ford	1	Each	25101507	Sacramento	Full Size Pickup, 4x2, Regular Gab, Regular Box, 119 in. WB, 6000 ib. GVWR, GASOLINE Fueled Vehicle in accordance with specification 2310-4181 dated 11/7/17.	ω
See Attachment D	1-18-23-20D	Winner Chevrolet	\$749.00	\$33,787.00	Colorado	Chevrolet	_	Each	25101507	Sacramento	Small Pickup, 4x4, Crew Cab, Short Box, 125 in. WB, 5000 ib. GVWR, DIESEL Fueled Vehicle in accordance with specification 2310-4181 dated 11/1/17.	ω
See Attachment D	1-18-23-20D	Winner Chevrolet	\$749.00	\$32,759.00	Colorado	Chevrolet	-	Each	25101507	Sacramento	Small Pickup, 4x4, Extra Cab, Regular Box, 125 in. WB, 5000 ib. GVWR, DIESEL Fueled Vehicle in accordance with specification 2310-4181 dated 11/1/17.	7
Coming Soon	1-18-23-20A	Downtown Ford Sales	\$499.00	\$26,199.00	Ranger	Ford	<u>.</u>	Each	25101507	Sacramento	Small Pickup, 4x4, Crew Cab, Short Box, 125 in. WB, 5000 lb. GVWR, GASOLINE Fueled Vehicle in accordance with specification 2310-4181 dated 11/1/17.	4
See Attachment D	1-18-23-20E	Wondries Fleet Group	\$499,00	\$34,725.90	Ridgeline	Honda	<u></u>	Each	25101507	Sacramento	Small Pickup, 4x4, Crew Cab, Short Box, 125 in. WB, 5000 lb. GVWR, GASOLINE Fueled Vehicle in accordance with specification 2310-4181 dated 11/1/17.	4
Technical Questionnaire	Contract Number	Dealer	Maintenance Plan Contract Unit Price	Vehicle Unit Price	Model	Make	Quantity in Unit of Measure	Unit of Measure (UOM)	UNSPSC Code	Freight on Board (FOB)	Description	Contact Line Item # (CLIN)

See Attachment D	1-18-23-20A	Downtown Ford Sales		\$26,287.00	F250	Ford	4	Each	25101507	Sacramento	Full Size Pickup, 4x2, Crew Cab, Short Box, 350 HP, 153 in, WB, 8500 lb, GVWR, GASOLINE Fueled Vehicle in accordance with specification 2310-4181 dated 11/7/17.	21
See Attachment D	1-18-23-20D	Winner Chevrolet		\$27,300.00	Silverado 2500	Chevrolet	1	Each	25101507	Sacramento	Full Size Pickup, 4x2, Extra Cab, Regular Box, 350 HP, 141 in. WB, 8500 lb. GVWR, GASOLINE Fuelad Vehicle in accordance with specification 2310-4181 dated 11/1/17.	20
See Attachment D	1-18-23-20A	Downtown Ford Sales		\$25,147.00	F250	Ford	1	Each	25101507	Sacramento	Full Size Pickup, 4x2, Extra Cab, Regular Box, 350 HP, 141 in. WB, 8500 lb. GVWR, GASOLINE Fueled Vehicle in accordance with specification 2310-4181 dated 11/7/17.	20
See Attachment D	1-18-23-20D	Winner Chevrolet		\$26,166.00	Silverado 2500	Chevrolet	_	Each	25101507	Sacramento	Full Size Pickup, 4x2, Regular Cab, Regular Box, 350 HP, 133 in. WB, 8500 ib. GVWR, GASOLINE Fueled Vehicle in accordance with specification 2310-4181 dated 11/7/17.	19
See Attachment D	1-18-23-20A	Downtown Ford Sales		\$22,728.00	F250	Ford	1	Each	25101507	Sacramento	Full Size Pickup, 4x2, Regular Cab, Regular Box, 350 HP, 133 in, V/B, 8500 lb, GVWR, GASOLINE Fueled Vehicle in accordance with specification 2310-4181 dated 11/7/17.	19
See Attachment D	1-18-23-20A	Downtown Ford Sales	\$499.00	\$31,373.00	F150	Ford	_	Each	25101507	Sacramento	Full Size Pickup, 4x4, Extra Cab, Regular Box, 140 in. WB, 6500 ib. GVWR, DIESEL Fueled Vehicle in accordance with specification 2310-4181 dated 11/1/17.	18
See Attachment D	1-18-23-20A	Downtown Ford Sales	\$499.00	\$29,345.00	F150	Ford	_	Each	25101507	Sacramento	Full Size Pickup, 4x2, Extra Cab, Regular Box, 140 in. WB, 6200 ib. GVWR, DIESEL Fueled Vehicle in accordance with specification 2310-4181 dated 11/1/17.	17
See Attachment D	1-18-23-20D	Winner Chevrolet	\$749.00	\$26,736.00	Silverado 1500	Chevrolet	_	Each	25101507	Sacramento	Full Size Pickup, 4x4, Extra Cab, Regular Box, 140 in. WB, 6300 ib. GVWR, E85 Fueled Vehicle in accordance with specification 2310-4181 dated 11/1/17.	16
See Attachment D	1-18-23-20A	Downtown Ford Sales	\$499.00	\$25,484.00	F150	Ford	1	Each	25101507	Sacramento	Full Size Pickup, 4x4, Extra Cab, Regular Box, 140 in. WB, 6300 ib. GVWR, E85 Fueled Vehicle in accordance with specification 2310-4181 dated 11/1/17.	16
See Attachment D	1-18-23-20D	Winner Chevrolet	\$749.00	\$24,390.00	Silverado 1500	Chevrolet	_	Each	25101507	Sacramento	Full Size Pickup, 4x2, Extra Cab, Regular Box, 140 in. WB, 6100 lb. GVWR, E85 Fueled Vehicle in accordance with specification 2310-4181 dated 11/1/17.	15
See Attachment D	1-18-23-20A	Downtown Ford Sales	\$499,00	\$23,108.00	F150	Ford	_	Each	25101507	Sacramento	Full Size Pickup, 4x2, Extra Cab, Regular Box, 140 in. WB, 6100 ib. GVWR, E85 Fueled Vehicle in accordance with specification 2310-4181 dated 11/1/17.	15
See Attachment D	1-18-23-20D	Winner Chevrolet	\$749.00	\$27,086.00	Silverado 1500	Chevrolet	_	Each	25101507	Sacramento	Full Size Pickup, 4x4, Crew Cab, Short Box, 140 in. WB, 6300 ib. GVWR, GASOLINE Fueled Vehicle in accordance with specification 2310-4181 dated 11/1/17.	14
See Attachment D	1-18-23-20A	Downtown Ford Sales	\$499.00	\$29,165.00	F150	Ford	_	Each	25101507	Sacramento	Full Size Pickup, 4x4, Crew Cab, Short Box, 140 in. WB, 6300 ib. GYWR, GASOLINE Fueled Vehicle in accordance with specification 2310-4181 dated 11/1/17.	14
See Attachment D	1-18-23-20D	Winner Chevrolet	\$749.00	\$25,341.00	Silverado 1500	Chevrolet	_	Each	25101507	Sacramento	Full Size Pickup, 4x4, Extra Cab, Regular Box, 140 in. WB, 6300 ib, GVWR, GASOLINE Fueled Vehicle in accordance with specification 2310-4181 dated 11/7/17.	13
See Attachment D	1-18-23-20B	Elk Grove Auto Group	\$749.00	\$23,367.00	1500	Ram	_	Each	25101507	Sacramento	Full Size Pickup, 4x4, Extra Cab, Regular Box, 140 in. WB, 6300 ib. GVWR, GASOLINE Fueled Vehicle in accordance with specification 2310-4181 dated 11/7/17.	13
See Attachment D	_	Downtown Ford Sales	\$499.00	\$25,234.00	F150	Ford	-3	Each	25101507	Sacramento	Full Size Pickup, 4x4, Extra Cab, Regular Box, 140 in. WB, 6300 lb. GYW/R, GASOLINE Fueled Vehicle in accordance with specification 2310-4181 dated 11/1/17.	13
Technical Questionnaire	Contract Number	Dealer	Maintenance Plan Contract Unit Price	Vehicle Unit Price	Model	Make	Quantity in Unit of Measure	Unit of Measure (UOM)	UNSPSC Code	Freight on Board (FOB)	Description	Contact Line Item # (CLIN)

See Attachment D	1-18-23-20A	Downtown Ford Sales		\$25,935.00	F350	Ford	_	Each	25101600	Sacramento	Full Size Pickup, 4X2, Regular Cab, Regular Box, 380 lbft. Torque, 133 in, WB, 10200 lb, GVWR, GASOLINE Fueled Vehicle in accordance with specification 2310-4181 dated 11/7/17.	28
See Attachment D	1-18-23-20A	Downtown Ford Sales		\$33,598.00	F250	Ford	_	Each	25101507	Sacramento	Full Size Pickup, 4x2, Regular Gab, Regular Box, 133 in, WB, 8500 lb. GVWR, CNG Fueled Vehicle in accordance with specification 2310-4181 dated 11/17/17.	27
See Attachment D	1-18-23-20D	Winner Chevrolet		\$38,320.00	Silverado 2500	Chevrolet	1	Each	25101507	Sacramento	Full Size Pickup, 4x4, Extra Cab, Regular Box, 350 Hp., 141 in. WB, 8500 lb. GVWR, DIESEL Fueled Vehicle in accordance with specification 2310-4181 dated 11/7/17.	26
See Attachment D	1-18-23-20A	Downtown Ford Sales		\$36,681.00	F250	Ford	_	Each	25101507	Sacramento	Full Size Pickup, 4x4, Extra Cab, Regular Box, 350 HP, 141 in. WB, 8500 lb. GVWR, DIESEL Fueled Vehicle in accordance with specification 2310-4181 dated 11/7/17.	26
See Attachment D	1-18-23-20D	Winner Chevrolet		\$36,306.00	Silerado 2500	Chevrolet	_	Each	25101507	Sacramento	Full Size Pickup, 4x2, Extra Cab, Regular Box, 350 Hp, 141 in, WB, 8500 lb, GVWR, DIESEL Fueled Vehicle in accordance with specification 2310-4181 dated 11/7/17.	25
See Attachment D	1-18-23-20A	Downtown Ford Sales		\$34,268.00	F250	Ford	1	Each	25101507	Sacramento	Full Size Pickup, 4x2, Extra Cab, Regular Box, 350 Hp, 141 in. WB, 8500 lb. GVWR, DIESEL Fueled Vehicle in accordance with specification 2310-4181 dated 11/7/17.	25
See Attachment D	1-18-23-20D	Winner Chevrolet		\$31,163.00	Silverado 2500	Chevrolet	-1	Each	25101507	Sacramento	Full Size Pickup, 4x4, Crew Cab, Short Box, 350 Hz, 153 in, WB, 8500 lb, GVWR, GASOLINE Fueled Vehicle in accordance with specification 2310-4181 dated 11/7/17.	24
See Attachment D	1-18-23-20E	Wondries Fleet Group		\$26,482.00	2500	Ram	-1	Each	25101507	Sacramento	Full Size Pickup, 4x4, Crew Cab, Short Box, 350 Hp, 133 in, WB, 8500 lb, GVWR, GASOLINE Fueled Vehicle in accordance with specification 2310-4181 dated 11/7/17.	24
See Attachment D	1-18-23-20A	Downtown Ford Sales		\$28,766.00	F250	Ford	1	Each	25101507	Sacramento	Full Size Pickup, 4x4, Crew Cab, Short Box, 350 Hp, 153 in, WB, 8500 lb, GVWR, GASOLINE Fueled Vehicle in accordance with specification 2310-4181 dated 11/7/17.	24
See Attachment D	1-18-23-20D	Winner Chevrolet		\$29,297.00	Silverado 2500	Chevrolet	1	Each	25101507	Sacramento	Full Size Pickup, 4x4, Extra Cab, Regular Box, 350 Hp, 141 in, WB, 8500 lb, GVWR, GASOLINE Fueled Vehicle in accordance with specification 2310-4181 dated 11/7/17.	23
See Attachment D	1-18-23-20A	Downtown Ford Sales		\$27,643.00	F250	Ford	1	Each	25101507	Sacramento	Full Size Pickup, 4x4, Extra Cab, Regular Box, 350 Hp, 141 in. WB, 8500 lb. GVWR, GASOLINE Fueled Vehicle in accordance with specification 2310-4181 dated 11/717.	23
See Attachment D	1-18-23-20D	Winner Chevrolet		\$28,063.00	Silverado 2500	Chevrolet	1	Each	25101507	Sacramento	Full Size Pickup. 4x4, Regular Cab, Regular Box, 350 HP, 133 in, WB, 8500 lb, GVWR, GASOLINE Fueled Vehicle in accordance with specification 2310-4181 dated 11/7/17.	22
See Attachment D	1-18-23-208	Elk Grove Auto Group		\$25,515.00	2500	Ram	1	Each	25101507	Sacramento	Full Size Pickup, 4x4, Regular Cab, Regular Box, 350 HP, 133 in, WB, 8500 lb, GVWR, GASOLINE Fueled Vehicle in accordance with specification 2310-4181 dated 11/7/17.	22
See Attachment D	1-18-23-20A	Downtown Ford Sales		\$25,543.00	F250	Ford	1	Each	25101507	Sacramento	Full Size Pickup, 4x4, Regular Cab, Regular Box, 350 HP, 133 in, WB, 8500 lb, GVWR, GASOLINE Fueled Vehicle in accordance with specification 2310-4181 dated 11/7/17.	22
See Attachment D	1-18-23-20E	Wondries Fleet Group		\$24,368.00	2500	Ram	1	Each	25101507	Sacramento	Full Size Pickup, 4x2, Crew Cab, Short Box, 350 HP, 153 in, WB, 8500 lb, GYWR, GASOLINE Fueled Vehicle in accordance with specification 2310-4181 dated 11/7/17.	21
See Attachment D	1-18-23-20D	Winner Chevrolet		\$29,211.00	Silverado 2500	Chevrolet	1	Each	25101507	Sacramento	Full Size Pickup, 4x2, Crew Cab, Short Box, 350 HP, 153 in. WB, 8500 lb. GVWR, GASOLINE Fueled Vehicle in accordance with specification 2310-4181 dated 11/7/17.	21
Questionnaire	Number	Dealer	Maintenance Plan Contract Unit Price	Vehicle Unit Price	Model	Make	Quantity in Unit of Measure	Unit of Measure (UOM)	UNSPSC Code	Freight on Board (FOB)	Description	Contact Line Item # (CLIN)

Contacts:

Downtown Ford Sales - (916) 442-6931

Freeway Toyota - (559) 707-5735

Winner Chevrolet - (916) 429-4700

Elk Grove Auto Group (916) 429-4700

Wondries Fleet Group (626) 457-5590

Riverview International Trucks (916) 669-0253

Selma Nissan (559) 707-5735

Sacramento Truck Center (916) 286-2013

End of sheet

					Dealer Cost + 10 %	n/a	n/a	n/a	various		n/a Removal of options, (cost minus)	n/a
					Dealer Cost + 10 %	n/a	n/a	n/a	various	various	n/a Additional options, (cost plus)	n/a
					Contract Unit Price	Manufacturer	Model	Make	Quantity in Unit of Measure	Unit of Measure (UOM)	Description	Contact Line Item # (CLIN)
										rposes.	The following items are applicable for options only. Not evaluated for award purposes.	The following items are ap
See Attachment D	1-18-23-201	Sacramento Truck Center		\$78,853.00	M2	Freightliner	1	Each	25101507	Sacramento	Truck, Cab & Chassis, 6X4, Regular Cab, 1150 ib. ft. Torque, 138 in. CA, 54000 ib. GVWR, DIESEL Fueled Vehicle in accordance with specification 2310-4181 dated 11/7/17.	41
See Attachment D	1-18-23-20F	Riverview International		\$77,396.49	НV	International	1	Each	25101507	Sacramento	Truck, Cab & Chassis, 6X4, Regular Cab, 1150 lb ft. Torque, 138 in. CA, 54000 lb. GVWR, DIESEL Fueled Vehicle in accordance with specification 2310-4181 dated 11/7/17.	41
See Attachment D	1-18-23-201	Sacramento Truck Center		\$117,513.00	M2	Freightliner	1	Each	25101507	Sacramento	Truck, Cab & Chassis, 4X2, Regular Cab, 120 in. CA, 33000 lb. GVWR, CNG Fueled Vehicle in accordance with specification 2310-4181 dated 11/1/17.	40
See Attachment D	1-18-23-201	Sacramento Truck Center		\$69,834.00	M2	Freightliner	1	Each	25101600	Sacramento	Truck, Cab & Chassis, 4X2, Regular Cab, 860 lb ft. Torque, 120 in. CA, 33000 lb. GVWR, DIESEL Fueled Vehicle in accordance with specification 2310-4181 dated 11/7/17.	39
See Attachment D	1-18-23-20F	Riverview International		\$68,760.88	ν	International	1	Each	25101600	Sacramento	Truck, Cab & Chassis, 4X2, Regular Cab, 860 lb ft. Torque, 120 in. CA, 33000 lb. GVWR, DIESEL Fueled Vehicle in accordance with specification 2310-4181 dated 11/7/17.	39
See Attachment D	1-18-23-20F	Riverview International		\$69,329.14	NV	International	1	Each	25101600	Sacramento	Truck, Cab & Chassis, 4X2, Regular Cab, 860 lb ft. Torque, 120 in. CA, 33000 lb. GVWR, DIESEL Fueled Vehicle in accordance with specification 2310-4181 dated 11/7/17.	39
See Attachment D	1-18-23-201	Sacramento Truck Center		\$69,155.00	M2	Freightliner	1	Each	25101600	Sacramento	Truck, Cab & Chassis, 4/2, Regular Cab, 800 lb. ft. Torque, 108 in, CA, 30000 lb. GVWR, DIESEL Fueled Vehicle in accordance with specification 2310-4181 dated 11/7/17.	38
See Attachment D	1-18-23-20F	Riverview International		\$68,760.88	ну	International	1	Each	25101600	Sacramento	Truck, Cab & Chassis, 4/2, Regular Cab, 800 lb ft. Torque, 108 in. CA, 30000 lb. GVWR, DIESEL Fueled Vehicle in accordance with specification 2310-4181 dated 11/7/17.	38
See Attachment D	1-18-23-20F	Riverview International		\$68,569.15	MV	International	1	Each	25101600	Sacramento	Truck, Cab & Chassis, 4/2, Regular Cab, 800 lb. ft. Torque, 108 in, CA, 30000 lb. GVWR, DIESEL Fueled Vehicle in accordance with specification 2310-4181 dated 11/7/17.	38
See Attachment D	1-18-23-20A	Downtown Ford Sales		\$51,242.00	F650	Ford	1	Each	25101600	Sacramento	Truck, Cab & Chassis, 4/2, Regular Cab, 660 lb. ft. Torque, 102 in, CA, 25500 lb. GVWR, DIESEL Fueled Vehicle in accordance with specification 2310-4181 dated 11/7/17.	37
Questionnaire	Number	Dealer	Price	Vehicle Unit Price	Model	Make	Measure Measure	(UOM)	UNSPSC Code	Board (FOB)	Description	(CLIN)

Fleet Vehicles - Trucks
Contract 1-18-23-20 (A-I)
Attachment D - Technical Specifications

Attachment D - Technical Speci	fications		
Contract Line Item # (CLIN)	Make	Model	Dealer
1	Toyota	Tacoma	Freeway Toyota
1	Nissan	Frontier	Selma Nissan/Honda
1	Chevrolet	Colorado	Winner Chevrolet
1	Ford	Ranger	Downtown Ford Sales
2	Toyota	Tacoma	Freeway Toyota
2	Nissan	Frontier	Selma Nissan/Honda
2	Chevrolet	Colorado	Winner Chevrolet
2	Ford	Ranger	Downtown Ford Sales
3	Toyota	Tacoma	Freeway Toyota
3	Nissan	Frontier	Selma Nissan/Honda
3	Chevrolet	Colorado	Winner Chevrolet
3	Ford	Ranger	Downtown Ford Sales
4	Toyota	Tacoma	Freeway Toyota
4	Nissan	Frontier	Selma Nissan/Honda
4	Chevrolet	Colorado	Winner Chevrolet
4	Honda	Ridgeline	Wondries Fleet Group
4	Ford	Ranger	Downtown Ford Sales
5	Chevrolet	Colorado	Winner Chevrolet
6	Chevrolet	Colorado	Winner Chevrolet
7	Chevrolet	Colorado	Winner Chevrolet
8	Chevrolet	Colorado	Winner Chevrolet
9	Ford	F150	Downtown Ford Sales
9	Ram	1500	Elk Grove Auto Group
9	Chevrolet	Silverado 1500	Winner Chevrolet
10	Ford	F150	Downtown Ford Sales
10	Ram	1500	Elk Grove Auto Group
10	Chevrolet	Silverado 1500	Winner Chevrolet
11	Ford	F150	Downtown Ford Sales
11	Ram	1500	Elk Grove Auto Group
11	Chevrolet	Silverado 1500	Winner Chevrolet
12	Ford	F150	Downtown Ford Sales
12	Chevrolet	Silverado 1500	Winner Chevrolet
13	Ford	F150	Downtown Ford Sales
13	Ram	1500	Elk Grove Auto Group
13	Chevrolet	Silverado 1500	Winner Chevrolet
14	Ford	F150	Downtown Ford Sales
14	Chevrolet	Silverado 1500	Winner Chevrolet
15	Ford	F150	Downtown Ford Sales
15	Chevrolet	Silverado 1500	Winner Chevrolet
16	Ford	F150	Downtown Ford Sales
	lioid	1. 130	DOWNTOWN TOTA Sales

16		C:11- 4500	Misses Charmalat
16	Chevrolet	Silverado 1500	Winner Chevrolet
17	Ford	F150	Downtown Ford Sales
18	Ford	F150	Downtown Ford Sales
19	Ford	F250	Downtown Ford Sales
19	Chevrolet	Silverado 2500	Winner Chevrolet
20	Ford	F250	Downtown Ford Sales
20	Chevrolet	Silverado 2500	Winner Chevrolet
21	Ford	F250	Downtown Ford Sales
21	Chevrolet	Silverado 2500	Winner Chevrolet
21	Ram	2500	Wondries Fleet Group
22	Ford	F250	Downtown Ford Sales
22	Ram	2500	Elk Grove Auto Group
22	Chevrolet	Silverado 2500	Winner Chevrolet
23	Ford	F250	Downtown Ford Sales
23	Chevrolet	Silverado 2500	Winner Chevrolet
24	Ford	F250	Downtown Ford Sales
24	Ram	2500	Wondries Fleet Group
24	Chevrolet	Silverado 2500	Winner Chevrolet
25	Ford	F250	Downtown Ford Sales
25	Chevrolet	Silerado 2500	Winner Chevrolet
26	Ford	F250	Downtown Ford Sales
26	Chevrolet	Silverado 2500	Winner Chevrolet
27	Ford	F250	Downtown Ford Sales
28	Ford	F350	Downtown Ford Sales
28	Chevrolet	Silverado 3500	Winner Chevrolet

Drive	Fuel	Number of Passengers	Engine Displacement	
4X2	Gasoline	4	2.7	
4X2	Gasoline	4	TBD	
4X2	Gasoline	4	2.5	
4X2	Gasoline	5	2.3	
4X2	Gasoline	5	2.7	
4X2	Gasoline	5	TBD	
4X2	Gasoline	5	2.5	
4X2	Gasoline	5	2.3	
4X4	Gasoline	4	2.7	
4X4	Gasoline	4	TBD	
4X4	Gasoline	4	2.5	
4X4	Gasoline	5	2.3	
4X4	Gasoline	5	3.5	
4X4	Gasoline	5	TBD	
4X4	Gasoline	5	3.6	
4X4	Gasoline	5	3.5	
4X4	Gasoline	5	2.3	
4X2	Diesel	4	2.8	
4X2	Diesel	5	2.8	
4X4	Diesel	4	2.8	
4X4	Diesel	5	2.8	
4X2	Gasoline	3	3.3	
4X2	Gasoline	3	3.6	
4X2	Gasoline	3	4.3	
4X2	Gasoline	6	3.3	
4X2	Gasoline	6	3.6	
4X2	Gasoline	6	4.3	
4X2	Gasoline	6	3.3	
4X2	Gasoline	6	3.6	
4X2	Gasoline	6	4.3	
4X4	Gasoline	3	3.3	
4X4	Gasoline	3	4.3	
4X4	Gasoline	6	3.3	
4X4	Gasoline	6	3.6	
4X4	Gasoline	6	4.3	
4X4	Gasoline	6	3.3	
4X4	Gasoline	6	4.3	
4X2	E85	3	3.3	
4X2	E86	6	4.3	
4X4	E87	6	3.3	

4X4	E88	6	4.3
4X2	DIESEL	6	3
4X4	DIESEL	6	3
4X2	Gasoline	3	6.2
4X2	Gasoline	3	6
4X2	Gasoline	6	6.2
4X2	Gasoline	6	6
4X2	Gasoline	6	6.2
4X2	Gasoline	6	6
4X2	Gasoline	6	6.4
4X4	Gasoline	6	6.2
4X4	Gasoline	3	5.7
4X4	Gasoline	3	6
4X4	Gasoline	6	6.2
4X4	Gasoline	6	6
4X4	Gasoline	6	6.2
4X4	Gasoline	6	6.4
4X4	Gasoline	6	. 6
4X2	Diesel	6	6.7
4X2	Diesel	6	6.6
4X4	Diesel	6	6.7
4X4	Diesel	6	6.6
4X2	CNG	3	6.2
4X2	Gasoline	3	6.2
4X2	Gasoline	3	. 6

Engino Horsonowor	Engine Tergue	Fuel Tank (gal)	Pay Longth	Wheelbase	GVWR
Engine Horsepower  159	Engine Torque 180	21	Box Length 6	127	5600
LBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD
200	191	21	6.16	128	5400
270	310	18	6	126	6050
		21	5	127	5600
159	180			-	
TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD
200	191	21	5	128	5500
270	310	18	5	126	6050
159	180	21	6	127	5600
TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD
200	191	21	6	128	5600
270	310	18	6	126	6050
278	265	21	5	127	5600
ГВD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD
308	275	21	5	128	6000
280	262	19.5	5.34	125.2	6019
270	310	18	5	126	6050
181	369	21	6	128	5900
181	369	21	5	128	6000
181	369	21	6	128	6100
181	369	21	5	128	6200
290	265	23	6	122	6100
305	269	26	8	120	6025
285	305	26	6	119	6500
290	265	23	6	145	6300
305	269	26	6	140	6800
285	305	26	6	143	6900
290	265	26	5	145	6280
305	269	26	5	140	6800
285	305	26	5	143	6900
290	265	23	6	122	6120
285	305	26	6	119	6700
290	265	23	6	145	6500
305	269	26	6	140	6800
285	305	26	6	143	7100
290	265	26	5	145	6500
285	305	26	5	143	7100
290	265	23	6	145	6300
			6		6900
285	305	26		143	
290	265	23	6	145	6300

285	305	26	6	143	7100
250	440	23	6	145	7050
250	440	23	6	145	7000
385	430	34	8	142	10000
360	380	36	8	133	9300
385	430	34	6	148	10000
360	380	36	6	144	9500
385	430	34	6	160	10000
360	380	36	6	153	9500
410	429	31	6.4	149	10,000
385	430	34	8	142	10000
383	400	32	140	6	9000
360	380	36	8	133	9500
385	430	34	6	148	10000
360	380	36	6	144	9500
385	430	34	6	160	10000
410	429	31	6.4	149	10,000
360	380	36	6	153	9500
450	935	34	6	148	10000
445	910	36	6	144	10000
450	935	34	6	148	10000
445	910	36	6	144	10000
385	430	8GGE	8	142	10000
385	430	34	8	142	10400
360	380	36	8	133	10400

Greenhouse Gas Rating 4	SMOG Rating 5	Fuel Economy, Combined (MPG) 21	Upholstery
not available	not Available	TBD	Cloth
		22	The state of the s
4 5	5	23	Vinyl
4		20	Vinyl
	5		Cloth
not available	not Available	TBD	Cloth
4	5	22	Vinyl
5	5	23	Vinyl
4	5	20	Cloth
not available	not Available	TBD	Cloth
4 -	5	21	Vinyl
5	5	22	Vinyl
4	5	20	Cloth
not available	not Available	TBD	Cloth
3	5	19	Vinyl
4	3	21	Cloth
5	5	22	Vinyl
4	3	25	Vinyl
4	3	25	Vinyl
4	3	23	Vinyl
4	3	23	Vinyl
4	5	22	Vinyl
4	3	20	Vinyl
4	5	20	Vinyl
4	5	22	Vinyl
4	3	20	Vinyl
4	5	20	Vinyl
4	5	22	Vinyl
4	3	20	Vinyl
4	5	20	Vinyl
4	5	20	Vinyl
3	5	19	Vinyl
4	5	20	Vinyl
3	3	19	Vinyl
3	5	19	Vinyl
4	5	20	Vinyl
3	5	19	Vinyl
4	5	16	Vinyl
3	5	14	Vinyl
4	5	15	Vinyl

3	5	13	Vinyl
			Vinyl
TBD	TBD	TBD	Vinyl
			Vinyl

医外侧型 医外侧侧			
Door Locks, Power	Windows, Power	Mirrors, Power	Keyless Entry
Included	Included	Included	Optional
Optional	Optional	Optional	Optional
Included	Included	Optional	Optional
Optional	Optional	Optional	Optional
Included	Included	Included	Optional
Optional	Optional	Optional	Optional
Included	Included	Optional	Optional
Optional	Optional	Optional	Optional
Included	Included	Included	Optional
Included	Included	Included	Included
Included	Included	Optional	Optional
Optional	Optional	Optional	Optional
Included	Included	Included	Optional
Optional	Optional	Optional	Optional
Included	Included	Optional	Optional
Included	Included	Included	Included
Optional	Optional	Optional	Optional
Included	Included	Optional	Optional
Included	Included	Optional	Optional
Included	Included	Optional	Optional
Included	Included	Optional	Optional
Optional	Optional	Optional	Optional
Included	Optional	Optional	Optional
Included	Optional	Optional	Optional
Optional	Optional	Optional	Optional
Included	Included	Optional	Optional
Included	Included	Optional	Optional
Optional	Optional	Optional	Optional
Included	Included	Optional	Optional
Included	Included	Optional	Optional
Optional	Optional	Optional	Optional
Included	Optional	Optional	Optional
Optional	Optional	Optional	Optional
Included	Included	Optional	Optional
Included	Included	Optional	Optional
Optional	Optional	Optional	Optional
Included	Included	Optional	Optional
Optional	Optional	Optional	Optional
Included	Included	Optional	Optional
Optional	Optional	Optional	Optional
Орионаі	Гориона	Гориона	Гориона

		Optional
Optional	Optional	Optional
Included	Included	Included
Optional	Optional	Optional
Included	Included	Not Available
Optional	Optional	Optional
Included	Optional	Optional
Included	Optional	Optional
Optional	Optional	Optional
Included	Optional	Optional
Optional	Optional	Optional
Included	Optional	Optional
Optional	Optional	Optional
Optional	Optional	Optional
Optional	Optional	Optional
	Included Optional Optional Optional Optional Optional Optional Included Optional Optional Optional Optional Optional Included Included Included Included Included Optional Included	Optional Included Optional Included Optional Included Optional Optional Optional Included Optional Included Optional Optional Included Optional Optional Optional Included Optional

Hands Free Cell Phone System	<b>Cruise Control</b>	Tilt Steering Wheel
Optional	Included	Included
Included	Included	Included
Included	Optional	Included
Optional	Optional	Included
Optional	Included	Included
Included	Included	Included
Included	Optional	Included
Optional	Optional	Included
Optional	Included	Included
Included	Included	Included
Included	Optional	Included
Optional	Optional	Included
Optional	Included	Included
Included	Included	Included
Included	Optional	Included
Included	Included	Included
Optional	Optional	Included
Included	Optional	Included
Optional	Optional	Included
Optional	Included	Included
Included	Included	Included
Optional	Optional	Included
Optional	Included	Included
Included	Included	Included
Optional	Optional	Included
Optional	Included	Included
Included	Included	Included
Optional	Optional	Included
Included	Included	Included
Optional	Optional	Included
Optional	Included	Included
Included	Included	Included
Optional	Optional	Included
Included	Included	Included
Optional	Optional	Included
Included	Included	Included
Optional	Optional	Included

Included	Included
Optional	Included
Optional	Included
Optional	Included
Included	Included
Optional	Included
Included	Included
Optional	Included
Included	Included
Included	Included
Optional	Included
Included	Included
Included	Included
Optional	Included
Included	Included
Optional	Included
Included	Included
Included	Included
Optional	Included
Included	Included
Optional	Included
Included	Included
Optional	Included
Optional	Included
Included	Included
	Optional Optional Optional Included Optional Included Optional Included Included Included Optional Included Included Included Included Optional Included

CDC N	F OF Countries
GPS Navigation System	E-85 Capable Not Available
Optional	Not Available
Optional	
Optional	Not Available
Optional	
Optional	
Optional	
Optional	Not Available
Optional	Included
Optional	
Optional	
Optional	AND IN
Optional	

Optional	
Optional	
Optional	
Optional	Included
Optional	Not Available
Optional	Included
Optional	Not Available
Optional	Included
Optional	Not Available
Optional	Included
Optional	
Optional	Included
Optional	Included
Optional Optional	

Contract Line Item # (CLIN)	Make	Model	Dealer	Drive
29	Ford	F350	Downtown Ford Sales	
29	Ram	3500	Elk Grove Auto Group	
29	Chevrolet	Silverado 3500	Winner Chevrolet	
30	Ford	F450	Downtown Ford Sales	
31	Ford	F450	Downtown Ford Sales	
31	Chevrolet	Silverado 4500	Winner Chevrolet	
32	Ford	F450	Downtown Ford Sales	
33	Ford	F550	Downtown Ford Sales	
33	Ram	5500	Wondries Fleet Group	
34	Ford	F550	Downtown Ford Sales	
34	Chevrolet	Silverado 5500	Winner Chevrolet	
35	Ford	F550	Downtown Ford Sales	
36	Ford	F650	Downtown Ford Sales	
37	Freightliner	M2	Sacramento Truck Center	4X2
37	International	MV	Riverview International	4X2
37	Ford	F650	Downtown Ford Sales	
38	International	MV	Riverview International	4X2
38	International	HV	Riverview International	4X2
38	Freightliner	M2	Sacramento Truck Center	4X2
39	International	MV	Riverview International	4X2
39	International	HV	Riverview International	4X2
39	Freightliner	M2	Sacramento Truck Center	4X2
40	Freightliner	M2 112	Sacramento Truck Center	4X2
41	International	HV	Riverview International	6X4
41	Freightliner	M2	Sacramento Truck Center	6X4

Fuel	Displacement (liters)	Horsepower (HP)	Torque ( lbft.)
Gasoline	6.2	385	430
	6.4	370	429
	6	360	380
Gasoline	6.8	288	424
DIESEL	6.7	330	750
	6.6L	350	700
CNG	6.8	288	424
Gasoline	6.8	288	424
	6.4	366 @ 4500	429 @ 4500
DIESEL	6.7	330	750
	6.6L	350	700
CNG	6.8	288	424
Gasoline	6.8	320	460
DIESEL	6.7	250	660
DIESEL	6.7L	250	660
DIESEL	6.7	270	675
DIESEL	8.9L	270	800
DIESEL	8.9L	270	800
DIESEL	8.9	270	800
DIESEL	8.9L	300	860
DIESEL	8.9L	300	860
DIESEL	8.9	300	860
CNG	8.9	300	860
DIESEL	8.9L	350	1150
DIESEL	8.9	350	1150

Fuel Tank (gal.)	Wheelbase (in.)	Cab to Axle (in.)	GVWR (lbs.)
40	145	60	10500
52	143	60	10700
63.5	137	60	13200
40	145	60	16500
40	145	60	16500
40 rear and/or 23.5 midship	141	60	15000
9GGE	145	60	16500
40	169	84	19500
52	168.5	84.1	19500
40	169	84	19500
40 rear and/or 23.5 midship	165	84	19500
9GGE	169	84	19500
50	176	102	26000
50	168	102	25500
40	169	102	25500
50	176	102	26000
40	175	108	30000
40	175	108	30000
50	174	108	30000
40	187	120	33000
40	187	120	33000
50	186	120	33000
60 DGE	212	120	33000
40	205	138	54000
50	204	138	54000

Gross Axle Weight Rating, Front	Gross Axle Weight Rating, Rear	Alternator (amps)
5250	7230	200
5500	6800	180
4400	9750	150
7000	13660	240
7000	13660	220
6000 or 7000	10000	150
7000	13660	240
7000	14706	240
6500	13500	180
7000	14706	220
6000 or 7000	13500	150
7000	14706	240
8500	17500	175
8000	17500	160
10000	15500	160
8500	17500	200
10000	20000	160
10000	20000	160
10000	20000	160
12000	21000	160
12000	21000	160
12000	21000	160
12000	21000	160
14000	40000	160
14000	40000	160

Upholstery	Mirrors, Power	Power Take Off (PTO) Provision
Vinyl	Optional	Optional
Vinyl	Optional	Optional
Vinyl	Optional	Not Available
Vinyl	Optional	Optional
Vinyl	Optional	Optional
Vinyl/Cloth	Optional	Optional
Vinyl	Optional	Optional
Vinyl	Optional	Optional
Vinyl	Optional	Included
Vinyl	Optional	Optional
Vinyl/Cloth	Optional	Optional
Vinyl	Optional	Optional
Vinyl	Optional	Optional
Vinyl/Cloth	Optional	Optional
Vinyl	Optional	Optional
Vinyl/Cloth	Optional	Optional
Vinyl	Optional	Optional
Vinyl	Optional	Optional
Vinyl/Cloth	Optional	Optional
Vinyl/Cloth	Optional	Optional
Vinyl	Optional	Optional
Vinyl/Cloth	Optional	Optional

Auxiliary Transmission Cooler	Trailer Towing Package Option	Four Wheel Drive Option
Included	Available	Available
Included	Not Available	Available
Included	Not Available	Available
Included	Available	Available
Not Available	Available	Available
Included	Available	Available
Included	Available	Available
Included	Available	Available
Optional	Available	Available
Not Available	Available	Available
Included	Available	Available
Included	Available	Available
Included	Available	Not Available
Included	Available	Available
Optional	Available	Not Available
Included	Available	Not Available
Optional	Available	Not Available
Optional	Available	Available
Included	Available	Available
Optional	Available	Not Available
Optional	Available	Available
Included	Available	Available
Included	Available	Available
Optional	Available	Available
Included	Available	Available

Extra Cab Option	Crew Cab Option	Cruise Control (or Speed Control)	Tilt Steering Wheel
Available	Available	Optional	Included
Not Available	Available	Included	Included
Not Available	Available	Included	Included
Available	Available	Optional	Included
Available	Available	Optional	Included
Not Available	Available	Included	Included
Available	Available	Optional	Optional
Available	Available	Optional	Included
Available	Available	Included	Included
Available	Available	Optional	Included
Not Available	Available	Included	Included
Available	Available	Optional	Included
Available	Available	Included	Included
Available	Available	Included	Optional
Available	Available	Included	Optional
Available	Available	Included	Included
Available	Available	Included	Optional
Available	Available	Included	Optional
Available	Available	Included	Optional
Available	Available	Included	Optional
Available	Available	Included	Optional
Available	Available	Included	Optional
Available	Available	Included	Optional
Available	Available	Included	Optional
Available	Available	Included	Optional

Optional Alternator (amps)
200
220
Not Available
200
220
optional 220 or 150 & 220
200
240
220
332
optional 220 or 150 & 220
240
240
210, 260
Various-up to 325 amp
220
Various-up to 325 amp
Various-up to 325 amp
215, 270, 320
Various-up to 325 amp
Various-up to 325 amp
215, 270, 320
215, 270, 320
Various-up to 325 amp
215, 270, 320